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Overview of our in-person reopening plan  



 
OLPH HAS IMPLEMENTED THE FOLLOWING GUIDELINES TO ENSURE THE 

SAFETY OF OUR STAFF AND STUDENTS UPON REOPENING  

• Hand sanitizing stations and dispensers located at all entry points and in each 
room.  All students must wash hands/sanitize when entering campus.

• Masks must be worn by all students in grades K-8.
• Temperature checks for all students and staff entering the campus. For any child 

with a temperature greater than 100.4, they will be asked to sit quietly for 15-20 
minutes and then take their temperature again. If the temperature is still greater 
than 100.4, they will be sent home.

• Removal of all tables, shared spaces and access materials to ensure 6 feet of 
social distancing can be maintained in all classrooms and student contact areas.  

• For classes too large to accommodate all students in the classroom at once, 
students will be broken up into smaller instructional groups for direct instruction 
and independent work.  Teacher to provide direct instruction in the classroom and 
aids to monitor small group independent work in their specific designated area. No 
student will share a work space with any other student.



 

• Students will be required to have their own supplies (pencils, crayons, scissors, etc.); 
sharing of supplies will be prohibited.

• Middle School teachers will rotate to the different classrooms; students stay in room.
• Students will each eat lunch in designated area and/or with class. Lunch will be brought 

to students; students do not go to cafeteria to get their lunches.
• Restrooms will be be sanitized after lunch and at end of day. Students will use the 

restroom at designated times, and the numbers of students will be limited to the number 
of sinks available in the restroom (3). Proper hand washing techniques to be practiced 
and enforced.

• X Marks the Spot – floor markers placed in each area where students stand in line to 
enter classrooms, restrooms (when capacity is reached inside), at entrances to the 
school, and at other crowded areas to help students with social distancing requirements

• All classroom, office, and work space will be deep cleaned and disinfected daily.  The 
school has purchased disinfectant which meets the CDC guidelines for proper sanitizing.  

• Playgrounds and grass fields will only be used by one grade at a time and cleaned after 
each use. Supervising teachers to ensure safe distancing.



REOPENING GUIDELINES

• Teachers will provide initial and routine instruction in social distancing and health practices 
to their students.  Teachers and staff will remind students to keep masks on except while 
eating their lunch or outside practicing safe social distancing.

• Parents will not be admitted on campus or into classrooms prior to or during the school day. 
• All adults will observe proper “Social Distancing,” of six feet at all times.
• Students will be dropped off at a pre-designated area for proper screening and temperature 

checks, while maintaining proper social distancing (six feet). Parents/guardians 
accompanying students for drop off must wear masks.

• If your child is displaying ANY signs of illness, keep them home.
• Students who are sent home or miss school for being sick, MUST have a doctor's 

clearance to return to school.
• If your child, or any member of your household, may have been exposed to COVID or is 

awaiting the results of a COVID test, they MUST remain at home until the results come 
back. 

• No volunteers will be on campus until further notice.


